
ALL REPORTS, 2ND CABINET MEETING, 10-21-15 

Region 1 Report  
First, I’d like to thank District Governor Jim for the confidence in me by asking me to be the Region 1 Chair.  

There are 12 clubs in the region which encompasses all of New Castle County.   

Unfortunately, only 2/3 (8 out of 12) of the clubs in the region have reported any service activities so far this 
year.  Considering that I think the remaining clubs have started the year off great.  The 8 clubs reporting have 
reported 1, 987 service activity hours and donations of $41,554. 
Some of the clubs have been busy fundraising and several are selling the Car Raffle Tickets for the Milford 
Lions Club.  Two of the clubs, Claymont and Talleyville-Naamans, partnered together doing white cane days in 
late September. 

Eye Glasses are being recycled, Vision Screenings are being done and Eye Exams and Glasses are being 
provided to those needing the assistance.  Scholarships are being awarded and clubs are gearing up for the 
Peace Poster Contest. 

One club is already actively supporting the Special Olympics.  Two of the clubs have some of their members 
doing the phone surveys for LOVRNET. 
Upcoming fundraisers in the region include Claymont’s Pancake Breakfast on October 31st and Brookside is 
having a Beef & Beer Fundraiser for Leader Dog on November 14th. New Castle Hundred is sponsoring a 
Halloween Parade on October 30th. 

Now, for Membership in the Region; I am happy to report membership is up by 2!!  Delaware City and 
Wilmington Manor have each inducted 1 new member and New Castle Hundred has inducted 2 new 
members.  
Each Zone has had a successful Zone Meeting and the Region is having a Region Meeting on November 12th 
instead of each of the Zones having an individual meeting.   

Work has already started on the Region 1 Christmas Party for the Blind and Visually Impaired to be held on 
December 12th in the auditorium at Wilmington College.  Approximately 675 Invitations were mailed earlier 
this week by BlindSight.  We have Entertainment and a duo for Master of Ceremonies.    
The Waterfall in Claymont has been contracted for the Leader Dog North dinner on March 21st. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Gail Krebs 
Region 1 Chair 

 

Region 2 Report 
Region 2 is up and running. 

First the bad news: 

Not many reports from only one club.  A few clubs do not have Club newsletters yet 

Membership is down 7 members since June. However I have heard from a number of clubs that they will be 

inducting new members and membership drives are underway. 

Now the good news: 

Due to the fantastic job by KL Tish Levan of the Murderkill  Lions Club, the region 2 Christmas Party for the 

Blind is well in hand. We will meet at the Harrington Moose Lodge on Dec.3rd. 

Region 2 accomplishments: 

 Eyeglasses and exams $4166    Eyeglasses collected 728 pairs 

 Funds raised $22,000                People served 476 

 Sight screening 198                   Lions hours 1,711 
A lot of these numbers will increase in the 2nd quarter of the Lions.  Please ask your clubs to report everything 

they do. 

Region Chair Robert Craig 
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Region 3 Report   

 The status of all clubs in our Region is good.  There have been some issues around the monthly 
reporting, especially from those clubs that are “technologically challenged” -- but that is not an indicator of 
club strength. 
The Zone 1 meeting held in the Dewey Beach clubhouse was exceptionally well attended – approximately 30 
Lions & Lioness – from all clubs in the zone. Clubs presented impressive lists of summer activities. 

 The Zone 2 meeting was in the home of Zone Chair Tom Spires.  Attendance was sparse with 2 clubs 
missing and the others having only one representative present. An issue was raised at the Zone 2 meeting 
regarding web page timeout problems when entering club activities on the International web site.  This was 
seen by several club secretaries. It was set as an item for follow up with the IT staff in Oak Brook.  ZC Tom 
suggested creating a zone level marketing/advertising campaign – each club already does their own 
promotions.  I expect to hear more about this item. 

 A short summary of region club highlights includes: 
 Leo bash hosting 
 Apple Scrapple participation 
 Boardwalk Buddy Walk 
 Outstanding (club best) sales of Milford Car Raffle tickets 
 Planning for and/or screening children’s vision 

 I have the good fortune to be working with two motivated and conscientious Zone Chairmen.  They 
are proactive in addressing any issues that arise and are excellent at passing along any information that 
comes from either district or international.  

 Official DG visitations are proceeding – Zone 2 is nearly complete.  Zone 1 visitations are coming in 
November. 
 At the time of the cabinet meeting we have dropped 9 members this year, BUT we have inducted 11 
– giving us a positive +2 membership status!! 
 

Region 3 Chair David Mitchell 
 

Delaware Lions Foundation Report 

District 22-D Cabinet Meeting October 21, 2015 

Delaware Lions Foundation, YOUR FOUNDATION, continues to review grant requests.  So far this 

year your foundation has granted 9 project assistant grants totaling over $6,300. I encourage all clubs to 

consider using this valuable resource to help with their service projects. Forms can be obtained by going to the 

DLF web site at delawarelionsfoundation.com. Any questions about grants can be handled by PCC Ralph 

Schieferstein. 

The Auction for Sight is rapidly approaching and we need the help of everyone to help with the 

obtaining items for the auction.  Please get items to Lion Jim Littleton as soon as possible.  The auction will be 

held on November 7, 2015 at the Agriculture Museum in Dover. 

Cook books are still available for sale at $15.00 each. Proceeds benefit the James A. McCarty 

scholarship program. 

The 18
th
 annual Delaware Lions Foundation Breakfast will be held on February 27, 2016 at the 

Rookery North in Milford. All clubs will be given information concerning the event. 

 Once again the Board of Directors of your Foundation would like to thank the clubs for their continued 

support of the Delaware Lions Foundation through contributions by way of the Ralph Helm and Jim McCarty 

fellowships. Also, support of the Auction and Walk are very much appreciated and contribute greatly to the 

foundation. 

I would like to thank all the Lions who serve on the Board of Directors for their continued dedication 

and hard work to make your foundation a great organization. 
 

Yours in Service to others, 
 

PCC Donald F. LeCates, Jr. 

President, Delaware Lions Foundation 

          Amendment: Policy changes on eye care grants are coming. Information to follow.  
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Environmental Report 
 I have spoken to several clubs about giving a presentation on Environmental Stewardship and 
everyone has said that they would get back to me.  I have even contacted some of them a second time.  No 
one has turned me down but I have only given one presentation to date.  Programs by district chairpersons 
count toward the point system and they are all free of charge.  There will be two of us when I come to your 
club so we can get a visitation slip so this means that you won’t even have to provide me with a free meal.   
 You can contact me by calling 284-4594 or sending a text message to 423-8752.  I hope to hear from 
you soon. 

Lion Gene Carlisle 
Environmental Chair 

 

Governor’s Ball Report 
 PDG Karl and Lion Anne are unable to be with us tonight due to PDG Karl having complications from 

his surgery.  He is still in the hospital but hopes to be out by the end of the week.  His recovery is going to be a 

slow process as he is still unable to swallow and now he has a stomach peg for feeding.  Not sure how long he 

will have this.  Please keep PDG Karl in your thoughts and prayers.   
 

 He has asked that I give a report on the Governor’s Ball.  All invitations to the Ball has been sent hard 

copy or e-mailed.   

 Where:   Atlantic Sands in Rehoboth  

 When:   December 5, 2015 

 Time: 6:30PM Social time with cash bar 

  Program starts at 6:30PM 

 Guest Speaker:  International Director Melvyn Bray 

 Food: Choice of Three: Chicken, Salmon or Pork 

 Price: $39 per person 
 

 Reservations are to be sent to PCC Ralph and Lion Sheila Schieferstein and tickets will be picked up at 

the door –they will not be mailed. 

 Rooms are available at the Atlantic Sands and be sure to reference 22D Governor’s Ball Block 7598 

when making your reservations.   

 Please come out and support District Governor Jim and First Lady Brenda.  It will be a fun night. 

Yours in Lionism, 

PCS BJ Ryder            

Governor’s Ball Committee 
 

Governor’s Ball Program Book 
 The Governor’s Ball Program Book information was given out to all clubs present at the 

President/Secretary/Treasurer/Membership Meeting on August 26, 2015.  Packets not picked up were mailed 

the next day to the Club President. 

 We asked Club Presidents to deliver the information received to their Governor’s Ball Program Book 

Chairperson so they could get started on soliciting their communities for ads.    

 The response is slow on ads – remember the deadline is October 30, 2015.  To those that have 

submitted their ads, we thank you.   We encourage all of you to follow up with your clubs to be sure you get 

your ads sent in by the deadline.  The monies made on this book help our District Governor carry out his 

projects for the year.   

 Again, thank you for supporting DG Jim. 
 

Yours in Lionism, 

Janet   &   BJ 

PCT Janet K. Brown/PCS BJ Ryder 

Program Book Co-Chairs 
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GLT Report 

 There were no presentations July - Sept.  Scheduled leadership trainings are Oct. 27, Region 3 - Zone 
1, Dewey Beach, DE and Nov. 5, Region 2 - Zone 1, Dover, DE.   

Lion Bryant T. Bell 
GLT coordinator 
District 22 - D. 

 

Honorary Committee Report 

 The Honorary Committee met on October 1st at Rudy’s Family Restaurant and Diner to discuss the 

following issues:  Constitution & By-Laws – Standard Form (Ballot) 

  Policy & Procedures Manual (update) 
 Candidate for Second Vice District Governor and should we have a contest 
 District Training for FVDG, SVDG and Candidates for SVDG 
 P/S/T/M (name change) 
 Redistricting issues 
 A lot of good discussion came out of this meeting with many issues being resolved.  Another meeting 
will be held in January to decide about the Standard Form ballot and how we can help avoid Redistricting. 
 

Yours in Lionism, 
IPDG Cheryl Jones 
Honorary Committee Chairperson 

 

Nomination Chairperson 
 

Two (2) letters have been submitted and approved at the First Cabinet Meeting for the following positions in 
the year 2016-2017. 
 

Candidate for District Governor - FVDG Glenn Williams from the Claymont Lions Club 
Candidate for First Vice District Governor - SVDG Charles Taylor from the Harrington Lions Club 
 

The Nomination Committee has received a candidate’s letter for consideration for the following position in 
the year 2016-2017. 
 

For the position of Second Vice District Governor – Ronald Scott from the Laurel Lions Club. 
 

The Nomination Committee has found this candidate to meet all the requirements as established by 
International By-Laws, Article IX, Section 4 and is submitting it for approval. 
 

Yours in Lionism, 
IPDG Cheryl Jones 
Nominations Chairperson 
 

Cc: Candidate letter is attached, page 5. 
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LCIF/LOVRNET Report                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
        District Governor James Coverdale and I have set the LCIF goal for this year at $30,000.  The district has 
donated $2,055 so far this Lion year.  It is not unusual for clubs to make their LCIF donations later in the year 
unless there is a specific disaster that occurs.  Remember that District Governor Jim Coverdale and I have set 
a secondary goal of having 100% of the 35 clubs in our district give something. 
       The LOVRNET continues to be put together by the LOVRNET Steering Committee.  The Lion volunteers 
who are interviewers have done over 200 interviews this year.  LOVRNET still needs more interviewers; just 
contact PDG   Richard Merriwether or me to volunteer.  Lion Lloyd Schmitz, who you all know is blind, has 
volunteered as an interviewer and is now fully certified to do interviews. 
       The Direct Services Lion volunteers  provide trouble shooting for low vision devices in patients homes or 
transportation to help low patient make their LOVRNET eye doctor’s appointments, LOVRNET is now asking 
each club to set a LOVRNET Committee with a Lion Interviewer and a Lion Direct Service volunteer  who 
would be the contact persons for LOVRNET in that club. We only have two clubs in our District who have 
established a LOVRNET committee. 
         Finally, LOVRNET is asking for Lion volunteers who have computer skills that would allow them to help in 
scheduling low vision patients for their eye care appointments. 
      Your District Governor, James Coverdale will be promoting LOVRNET as he does his official visits and the 
Lions of District 22D are now being asked to help with this new Low Vision effort.   
                                 
        PDG A. Kendall “Ken” Chew, III, 
        LCIF Coordinator  
 

Leo Clubs Report 

District Governor James Coverdale, all Cabinet Members, Lions, Lioness, Leos and guests: 
 

 Due to the process of purchasing a home, closing on that home and packing to move, I have been 
unable to get thank you notes out to those who were a part of the 2015 Leo Leadership Bash.  I still have 
hope. 
 It went off very healthy.  The particulars: 

1) Good attendance. 
2) Good leadership. 
3) Good and much help. 
4) Financially sound. 
5) Plenty of good food. 
6) New design T-shirts for Leo participants. 

Thanks to all of those who participated in making this occasion possible. 

 The Harrington Lions Club is currently working hard to get the Lake Forest High School Leo Club back 
up and running.  Due to new administration it takes a while. 
 The Dover Lions Club is trying to get a Leo Club established in the Dover High School.  They too, are in 
the same position as the Harrington Lions Club. 
 The best way to see that they happen is to encourage the parents you may know to support these 
endeavors. 
 We now have seven (7) Leo Clubs in the District and hope to finish the year with nine (9). 
 I thank everyone for their support of the District 22-D’s Leo Clubs program. 
 

Sincerely submitted 

L. Keith Hinkle 

Leo Liaison 

P.C.C. L. Keith Hinkle 
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Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley 
 Sight Night is on Oct. 29th at the Modern Maturity Center in Dover.  You could experience being a blind 
person at dinner that night. 
Thank you, 
PDG Jim Minnich 
 

Lions International Pin Traders Club 
The pin traders this year have awarded 4 $2500 scholarships and the first winners were LEO’s. 
Thank you, 
PDG Jim Minnich 
 

Lions Quest Report 
 Thank you Governor Jim for this assignment of introducing and installing the Lions Quest program in 
the State Education and corrections systems. 
 How many of you are familiar with the Lions Quest program and what it is aimed to accomplish?  
Raise your hand ---or nod your head --- Thank you. 
 What? Lions Quest is a Pre K-12 Social and Emotional Learning (SEL) program used by educators in 
over 90 countries around the world.  Quest meets. 
 Social and emotional skills provide the foundation for dealing with anger and frustration, preventing 
negative behaviors, and developing positive school behaviors that increase academic performance.  What are 
the SEL components? 
 Positive Behavior –Connection to school – Anti-bullying –Service Learning –Drug, alcohol and tobacco 
awareness – Character Education – Service Learning by connecting school, parents and the community. 
 Implementing the Quest program has its cost for staff training and materials necessary for success.  
LCI will provide grants for the instruction if there are enough teachers and staff to make a workshop feasible.  
When we compare our cost for each student in Delaware to the SEED DC program in Washington, DC, our 
cost is minimal.  The SEED DC has the 350 students housed in a $25 million dorm with an annual cost of 
$35,000 per student; however, 69% of the graduates attend college. 
 Two members of our Quest team are ZC Bill Walls, an active judge in the state who works with 
students that failed to become good citizens.  Lion Daniel Young from the Clayton Club is a former Parent 
Educator for Children and Families with 16 years counselling experience. 
 Wrap – The skills learned through Quest are applicable to all students.  According to the data when a 
school starts the Quest program, success builds in the classroom, teachers are happier, parents and 
community become a team. 
 

Submitted by, 

PDG Mike Mock 

Quest Chairman 
 

Lions Vision Research Foundation Report 
Wilmer Eye Institute Rally    THE MANE EVENT! 

With our own PDG John Shwed, Mayor of Laurel, Delaware 
Saturday, November 21, one month from today!  8:45 A.M. - Social Time; 9:30 A.M. – Program. 
 Don't miss it!  11:30 A.M. - Lunch and tours of our Lions Vision Center 

Please respond by November 9th to; 
LVRF - C/O Kelly Zimmerman, Administrative Assistant 
P.O. Box 1714 
Baltimore, MD, 21203-1714 
<lvrf.kelly@gmail.com> 
(410)680-8686 
LVRF Administrative hours; Wed - Fri 10AM - 4 PM 

See YOU there! 
Lion Ted Reiver,PID 
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Peace Poster Contest 
 All clubs that are participating in the Peace Poster contest have been contacted. Posters are to be 
judged and the winner poster will be given to the District Governor for Multiple districts judging at the D-
Social.  
 Posters will be given to Lions Carolyn and Jim Miles by November 9, 2015 for judging by the 
Rehoboth Art League on Nov. 10th. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Lion Marie Chew. Peace Poster Chair-- North 
Lion Carolyn Miles, Peace Poster Chair – South  
 

Additional Reports submitted electronically. 
 

GMT Report 
 In reviewing stats, I note the campus club continues to slide.  I am sending a note to the guiding lions 
to ask what is being done to help them with recruitment.  I note that New Castle Hundred Club has a net gain 
for year of 2, Milton gain of 4, Dewey gain of 2, and Lord Baltimore, Delaware City and Capitol City all a gain 
of 1.  The net loss for the year so far is -6.  I am going to send notes to the membership chairs commending 
job well done for the gains.  I will be speaking to the Region 2 Lions on November 11, to the Claymont Lions 
on October 28.  
 Those are firm commitments.  I also verbally accepted to speak to Region 1 but that is night I fly to 
Chicago for Faculty School.  I have asked 1VDG Glenn Williams to do the presentation.  Still need to firm up 
that commitment. 
  Regarding new clubs, I am working with Dewey to form a club in the Long Neck area.  I will be sending 
letters to towns where there is no club, asking to meet with town council.  This is something we did 
'backwards' in trying to get a club in Dagsboro, Frankford.  Towns I am looking at are: Georgetown, and 
possibly the college area there, Felton, Selbyville, City of Wilmington.  I am especially going to concentrate on 
city of Wilmington, since there is one club in the northern part of the city that has 20 members - and this is an 
area that is greatly under served by Lions.  
 I know some clubs feel that they are serving certain areas (Felton and Selbyville come to mind) but 
International says there are no defined service areas.  I am looking at non profits that can partner with Lions 
in that area to strengthen the Lions commitment to the area, as well as potential new clubs.  
  Any suggestions or ideas are always welcome. 
 Respectfully submitted 
Mary Lee Phillips, PDG 
GMT coordinator 22 D 

 
Information Technology Report 
  Your 22 D website continues to be routinely updated as District Newsletters and other updates come 
to the webmasters attention. Content is always added as appropriate. The need, if there is any at this time, is 
for relevant articles administration, organization or plans about District Activities with any supporting 
pictures or graphics that might apply.  
 The best path to recording day to day activities with pictures and write-ups is to continue the effort 
of the District Facebook page: FB Tab Icon upper right hand corner of the website.  
 This approach is working fine and captures current District and Club activities of immediate interest.  
 If anyone finds a need for a change, an update or has any suggestions please just let yours truly 
know. It's your website, so use it as much as possible.  
 Lastly, thanks again to all past & present contributors to the District 22D website. Your help is 
invaluable.  
 
Lion Dick Waughtal  
Webmaster... www.golions22d.org/ 
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Leader Dog Report 
        The district has not received any requests regarding Leader Dogs for the Blind as of this date for the Lions 
year 2015-2016.  
       IPDG Cheryl and I attended Leader Dog Summer Visits with FVDG Glenn Williams and partner in service Lion 
Gail, it was a very informative weekend and we enjoyed watching the FVDG’s as they learned what Leader Dog 
is all about and experienced walking with a Leader Dog.  
       Information has been sent to Region Chairs to setup Leader Dog Programs in March 2016.  
As Regional Coordinator for the Canine Development Campaign I can report; the campaign to date has raised in 
cash and pledges $13.5+ M towards the Kennel Redevelopment campaign. 
 

 Presentations are being scheduling to clubs not visited last year.  
 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 Bob Jones  

Robert “Bob” Jones  

22D Leader Dog Chair  

 

 

Melvin Jones Breakfast Chairperson Report 
January 16, 2016 
Modern Maturity Center - Dover, DE 
 

Word has been out in the District Bulletin for the past two (2) months regarding clubs presenting Melvin 
Jones Fellowships at the Breakfast.  The Melvin Jones Breakfast invitation to the district is in the October 
bulletin.  I will be asking CS Janet Bauer to also send the invitation to all clubs and cabinet members by email 
just as soon as the bulletin has been released.  I am hoping for a great turnout with several Melvin Jones 
Fellowships being presented, and a time to learn how Melvin Jones’ vision carried Lions Club International 
into the 21st Century. 
 

Yours in Lionism, 
IPDG Cheryl Jones 
Melvin Jones Breakfast Chairperson 
 
 

Rebuilding Lions Chairperson 
 

 We have several clubs in the district that are struggling with membership.  Because of this issue, 
many are having trouble servicing their communities as well as they would like to.  
 To date, PCC Ralph Schieferstein and I have met with one club to discuss how to grow and expand 
more service projects.  We felt the meeting went well and a lot of positive discussion was provided by 
everyone.  We are trying to set up another meeting with them, but thus far there has been no response.  
 I have also been working with another club to help solve some problems that they are facing.  So far, 
things are moving in a positive direction and members are working together to make their club strong again.  
Only time will tell if everyone is working together as a team. 
 I also have one other club that I plan to go to within the near future but I have not notified them as of 
yet. 
 

Yours in Lionism, 
IPDG Cheryl Jones 
Rebuilding Lions Chairperson 
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USA/CANADA Forum Report 
Gov. Jim, 
 Thank-you for the opportunity to serve as USA/CANADA Forum chair. The forum was held Sept. 17-
19, in Grand Rapids, MI. 
 The seminars began on Thursday this year. Many new seminars were added, to include all LIONS and 
guests. A WALK For DIABETES was held for the first time. Each LION received a handbook, which includes 
everything you need or want to know about LIONS. 

The annual MD-22 Breakfast was held at the headquarters hotel. We were introduced to I.D. Melvin 
Bray, who will be DG Jim's guest at 22-D's Governor's Ball in December. 
 The forum ended with a dinner and show. In fact, our own CC Ralph was a performer as well! And 
finally, a fireworks display over the Grand River was amazing. 
 The next forum will be held in Sept. in Omaha, Nebraska. If you have never been to a forum, please 
consider attending it. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
LION Cheri F. Bragg 
Forum Chair 

 

2nd Cabinet Meeting Bulletin Report 
 Please remind your clubs to send articles/pictures/ ads or newsletters that can be copied, to 

besheilann@gmail.com by 10 AM on the 15th of each month. 

 If your club does not do a newsletter, just send articles or tidbits that you want included. I especially 

want to give a big THANK YOU to those clubs who are now sending in a paragraph for the Club Happenings 

section! We had 24 clubs represented in the September issue.  SUPER JOB!! 

 To keep the Obituary section and the New Member section accurate; club Secretaries need to send 

info on those Lions who have passed away: name, and date passed away and info on all new members, as 

they are sent to LCI, sponsor name included, please. 

 Continue sending copies of recent articles about your club that have been in the newspaper for the 

Public Relations page. We have had many different clubs included in the past couple of months! 

 If there are any questions call or e-mail me. 

Thank you, 

Sheila Schieferstein 

Bulletin Editor 

 

Pre-School Eye Screening Report 
First I would like to thank DG Jim for asking me to serve on the committee. 
I will not be at the meeting on Oct. 21st. 

 Here is my report:       
     Region 1 Zone 1  
       Pike Creek- Hockessin Lions club screened 34 with 3 referrals  
     Region 3 Zone 2 
       Laurel Lions screened 48 with 17 referrals. Are doing screening at Dunbar Elementary on 
       15th & 16th of October. 

 At the present time this all I have to report, but I know there are more Clubs working. 
 

   Lion Jim Littleton 
  Vision Screening Chair 
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October 21, 2015 Cabinet Meeting Attendance    

Title 1
st
 Name Last Name Attended 

DG Jim Coverdale 1 

1st VDG Glenn Williams 1 

Lion  Gail Williams 1 

2nd VDG 
Charles & Lion 

Kathleen 
Taylor 2 

CS Janet Bauer 1 

CT John Burris 1 

AA Jack Bauer 1 

Lion Bryant Bell 1 

PCS Joan Bestpitch 1 

PCC Clyde Bragg  1 

PCS Guyla Brinckmeyer 1 

PDG Jack Brinckmeyer 1 

PCT Janet Brown 1 

Lion Gene Carlisle 1  (Veg) 

PDG Ken Chew 1 

Lion Marie Chew 1 

PDG Charles Covington 1 

RC Robert Craig 1 

PDG Robert Daniels 1 

Lion Gina Daniels 1 

Lion Pat Disharoon 1 

Lion Helen Friend 1 

Lion MaryAnn Fusco 1 

Lion Anthony Gallo 1 

Lion Carol  Gallo 1 

PDG Keith Hinkle 1 

PDG Bob Jones 1 

IPDG Cheryl Jones 1 

PDG David Jones 1 

RC Gail Krebs 1 

ZC Emil LaVita 1 

ZC Carol LeCates 1 

PDG Don 
LeCates 
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        ZC Tony Lee 1  

Lion Tommy Lu 1 

PCT Bruce Marvel 1 

PDG  Richard  Merriwether 1 

Lion Melissa Miller 1 

PDG Jim Minnich 1 

RC David Mitchell 1 

Lion Doris Mock 1 

PDG Herb Mock 1 

Lion Al O’Neill No Meal 

PDG Mary Lee Phillips 1 

Lion Ken Plye 1 

Lion Walt Ramstedt Absent 

PCT Ann Reiver 1 

PID Ted Reiver 1 

Lion Kate Roshon 1 

PCS BJ Ryder 1 

ZC Lloyd Schmitz 1 

BE Sheila Schieferstein 1 

PDG Ralph Schieferstein 1 

Lion Shirley Scott 1 

Lion Ron Scott 1 

Lion Barbara  Spence 1 

ZC Tommy Spires 1 

Lion Sabie Strzala 1 

ZC Bill Walls 1 

Lion Dick & Donna Waughtal 2 

Lion Fred Williamson 1 

 

  TOTAL 63 

  

1 Vegetarian & 1 No Meal 
 

    
    

    


